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July 11 was a truly significant day. Many 
missionaries and blessed family members living in 
the Daejeon and Chungcheong areas worked hard 
with the mindset that they are of apostles of peace, 
distributing True Mother's autobiography, Mother 

of Peace. Some people were from heavenly unified 
Korea's Sansuwon Patriotic Association (a 
mountain hiking club that includes many 
ambassadors for peace among its members) 
WFWP, the South Korea–North Korean 
Unification National Federation, the Universal 
Peace Federation and even Youth and Students for 
Peace. We were able to invite the many people that 
we are connected with through our own activities 
to this Peace Festival. 
 
Many people who worked hard for some time and 
those attending this event for the first time deserve 
our gratitude. I would like to express my gratitude 
and applaud all the peace-loving citizens who 
watched the event live through the Internet in the 
Daejeon region, in the Chungcheong region, in 
heavenly Korea overall and in heavenly Japan. 
 
Above all, I would like to congratulate True 
Mother, Dr. Hak Ja Han Moon, who planned this 
Peace Festival to spread true love. She also 

watched the meeting afterward at which we gauged the success of the event live from Cheon Jeong Gung 
in the Hyojeong Cheonwon Complex. 
 
The most important teaching 

 

In Mother's autobiography, Mother of Peace, she wrote that the first thing to do is to educate people 
correctly about God, and the second is to reveal the relationship between God and humanity. As such, 
Mother of Peace stated that she did her best to spread the word, crossing the five oceans to visit the six 
continents -- traveling hundreds of thousands of kilometers to reach every area of the world. 
 
That is why she prepared the Peace Festival. I hope that through this Peace Festival, you have discovered 
or uncovered your true self by contemplating who the Creator, our Heavenly Parent, is, who True Mother, 
the only begotten daughter who has revealed Heavenly Parent is, and who you are. I hope you have 
deepened your understanding of yourself. Through the Peace Festival, I hope you will realize that God, 
our Heavenly Parent, is truly your parent and that you are Heavenly Parent's child and that you 
comprehend that as we (humanity) attend our Heavenly Parent, we become brothers and sisters united 
under God. 



 

 

 
 

 
 
In July, the mugunghwa flower begins to bloom in the Daejeon and Chungcheong areas. The mugunghwa 
overcomes trials and tribulations and arrives in full bloom. It is a flower that blooms and blooms, again 
and again; it is a flower that endlessly blooms. With this behavior, it symbolizes an unchanging heart. We 
prepared this peace festival, hoping that you would rise above the trials and hardships of these 
challenging times at work and at home due to the COVID-19 pandemic. May you not surrender but 
instead mirror the spirit of the mugunghwa. I hope that everyone that took part in this Peace Festival 
today will realize that they are a precious blessing from heaven and have renewed hope for the future. 
 
I would like to express my sincere welcome to all those who supported the festival from far and near, as 
well as those who attended the festival through the Internet. Thank you. 
 
  
 


